


   
 

   
 

Notice of Funding Opportunity, in accordance with EPA’s Grants Competition Policy. In April 2024, the applicants 
selected to receive GGRF grants under all three programs were announced. In August 2024, on the two-year anniversary 
of the Inflation Reduction Act, EPA formally obligated all Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund funds to grant recipients 
under the three programs, well ahead of the September 30th deadline laid out in statute.  

With their funds now in hand, NCIF and CCIA grant recipients are now working to implement their programs and will 
begin funding projects in the coming months. Solar for All recipients will spend the next few months working with EPA to 
finalize their program workplans and budgets, and then will begin implementing their programs and start funding 
projects in early 2025.  

ONGOING/UPCOMING REVIEWS FOR FY2025: 

 

KEY EXTERNAL STAKEHOLDERS: 

☒ Congress ☒ Industry  ☒States ☒ Tribes ☒ Media ☒ Other Federal Agency 
☒ NGO  ☒ Local Governments  ☒ Public 

MOVING FORWARD:  

 
Once the funding is obligated under all three GGRF programs in late summer 2024, OGGRF’s focus will transition to 
conducting oversight, tracking project outcomes, providing technical assistance, and storytelling. The office will be 
responsible for monitoring and overseeing grantees’ subaward processes, providing resources and support to 
grantees in reporting on the use of the funds, tracking key outcome metrics, and telling the stories of how GGRF 
grantees and subgrantees are using program dollars to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and other air pollution, to 
save American families money on their energy bills, to unlock new markets for clean energy, and to mobilize private 
capital to continue the fight against climate change.    

 


